WV FEMA Map Partners Conference Call
October 2, 2006

Attendees:

Robert Perry, Melissa Aguglia, Janette Bennett and Todd Miller

Updates:

· Melissa reported that the Army Corps of Engineers/Pittsburgh District has submitted map updates for Marshall and Wetzell Counties to FEMA (except panels being upload to MIP).  

· Robert reported that a preliminary map for Kanawha County should be out this month.  The Putnam County map has been delayed.  

· Robert reported from the FEMA Region III meeting that HIRA may be re-organized into the Risk Analysis and Engineering Functions (RAEF).  

· David Beauregard is the new FEMA Regional Training specialist in Richard Rein’s old position. 
· WV will be hosting the next NFIP annual conference in Fall 07.

· Robert is hoping to give a 4-day Floodplain Management Class in January.

· Todd and Jannette reported that Watershed Concepts provided CVI with a very effective 2-day training on AE Redelineation for Gilmer County.  CVI has since completed cross sections and flood profiles, but hasn’t been able to use the MIP yet.  Lee Brancheau is helping resolve access problems, and Melissa provided further advise on how to resolve MIP issues. 

· FEMA has not signed the MAS for CVI to complete Gilmer work and begin work in Preston County (FEMA has since provided verbal approval).  Robert suggested that Joe Tromboli (Huntington Corps) might be interested in assisting us with training and college credit for surveyors and engineers.
· Robert has heard that both the Army Corps in both Philadelphia and Baltimore Districts has been working with communities in PA to get them into CRS, and was wondering how those activities were funded.  Melissa said she would check.

· Robert has been working with Kurt Donaldson on a website that would allow base-level users to determine if properties are in or out of the floodplain.  This is slightly different than the FEMA website that allows for the creation of basic “firm-ettes”.  

· Robert talked with FEMA RIII regarding use of the 3M DEM for automated flood mapping in approximate study areas, and clarified that FEMA has no objection.

· Regarding FEMA’s signature of liability release for the hydro data, it seemed like this was no longer a hot issue, and that the data might be released to the public.  But Todd will discuss this with Jon Janowicz (and Janette has provided a copy of the release form).  

Action Items:

· Todd:  pass release form for Hydro data to Jon Janowicz

· Melissa:  find out how Philly and Baltimore District CRS activities are funded.

